

Annual Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 8th, 2014; 6pm; Paramount Elementary Cafeteria

Roll Call:

The meeting was brought to order at 6:03 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation. There were sixty (60) lots in attendance.

Proof of Notice:

The annual meeting notice was sent by mail to all homeowners. It was also posted on the community website and in the monthly newsletters.

Previous Meeting Minutes:

The 2013 annual meeting minutes were reviewed.

Financial Report:

A copy of the 2013 Year End financial statement and the 2014 budget was provided. Ann Marie reviewed all line items and answered questions. The Association saw a net income of \$52,019.16, due to additional home closings. The 2014 budget includes funds for the purchase of some picnic tables, maintenance of a 3rd pool, and monument and fence staining.

Committee Reports:

The Events Committee organizes and puts on all the community events, and is always looking for additional members. This year's events include the spring and fall garage sales, 4th of July barbeque, National Night Out, and the holiday light contest. Information on events is posted on the community website, and will be distributed in the newsletters.

Neighborhood Watch has been set up with the City of Meridian Police Department. Michael White and Jason Laase have taken up the chair position and will share information with the community via the www.nextdoor.com site.

Development Update:

With a map of the community, Ann Marie pointed out the different phases that will be started in 2014. Paramount 23 is already under home construction, and phases 24, 25, and 26 are already in the works.

Questions:

The following suggestions and questions were brought to attention:

- 1. It was suggested that the Board consider passing the credit card fees on to the users.
- 2. Residents requested more common space near phase 22 and 24. It was also requested that these areas include swings, shade structures and picnic tables.
- 3. A few residents requested that snow removal be considered in the future. There were people both for and against this. Ann Marie said that it is something that has been looked into, and due to the high expense it has not been budgeted for at this time.
- 4. It was suggested that the Association place pet stations or at least baggies around the community for residents who walk their pets and don't pick up after them.
- 5. It was noted that the Producer entrance is very dark, as well as Kingsley Park. Ann Marie agreed to look into these areas and see if additional lighting was possible.

Adjourn:

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:48 pm.